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NAME & TITLE  Corren Johnson, Director          CITY of  

  

AGENCY NAME & 

ADDRESS  

Department of Transportation 

(DOT)  

417 E Fayette Street, Room 527  

BALTIMORE  

SUBJECT  Council Bill 23-0400 M E M O  

  

DATE: 7/27/2023  

  

TO: Mayor Brandon Scott  

TO: Ways & Means Committee  

FROM: Department of Transportation  

POSITION: No Objection  

SUBJECT: Council Bill 23-0400 

 

  

INTRODUCTION - Port Covington Community Benefits District - Amendment - Boundaries 

 

PURPOSE/PLANS - For the purpose of amending the boundaries of the Port Covington 

Community Benefits District. 

 

COMMENTS – Council Bill 23-0400 seeks to amend the boundaries of the existing community 

benefits district located in Port Covington, serving Baltimore Peninsula. The establishment of the 

Port Covington Community Benefits District was enabled by the adoption of Ordinance 20-358.  

The amended boundaries proposed by Council Bill 23-0400, seeks to remove the former Locke 

Insulator parcel from the boundaries of the Port Covington Community Benefits District.  The 

parcel to be removed is slated to be redeveloped for residential purposes and fees associated with 

a community benefits district are potentially cost prohibitive.   

 

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSTION – The Baltimore City Department of Transportation 

foresees no direct operational or fiscal impact resulting from the legislation and has no objection 

towards the advancement of Council Bill 23-0400.  

  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Liam Davis at 

Liam.Davis@baltimorecity.gov or at 410-545-3207  

  

Sincerely,  

  

  

Corren Johnson,  

Director  
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